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	Theo Karnowski
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	Benjamin Dickey
	
	Keira Neave
	
	Cobi-Leigh Kent

	5/6M
	Lara Davis
	
	Jamie Graham
	
	Abbey Gallagher



         23 November 2015 
It has been a busy week at TPS and I thank all of the community for making it such a successful week. On Wednesday and Thursday Mrs Stephens, Mrs Day and Mrs Sturgess were able to attend a training conference where they conducted a review of our current student welfare policy and began to draft plans for our future. It is an extremely complicated and important job and I thank them for their commitment to seeing us develop a welfare policy that is inclusive and encouraging to all. Over the next few weeks we will be releasing their findings and discussing with our parents our future plans.

Thank you also to Mrs Shaw and Rhiannon who have spent the past two Thursday taking our children to Adcock Park for the Primary League Tag Gala days. I know the children really enjoy these days.

As we approach the end of the year you will see the next few weeks is one of our most intense times: planning for the coming school year, organising classes, presentation assemblies, Year 6 farewell, reports etc. It is really important to read all of the information that comes home to families to ensure a smooth transition into the Christmas holiday period. I thank you all in advance for your commitment to our school and flexibility of schedules that is needed during this time.

TEDDY BEARS PICNIC

All our new Kindergarten students for 2016 and parents are invited to attend our Kindergarten Teddy Bears Picnic this Friday, 27 December. Our P&C will be supplying a BBQ for the morning.

UPDATED MEDICAL INFORMATION 

The Department of Education requires an annual review of student’s medical needs. It is a requirement to have an annually updated Allergy/Asthma Management Plan provided for each student who has an allergy/intolerance or asthma. Can you please speak to a medical practitioner if your child requires a management plan and return these plans to school by 26th February, 2016. If your child no longer has this allergy/intolerance or asthma, it is imperative that you please let the school know.

HEAD LICE IN SCHOOLS

Head Lice are most common among primary school aged children and are spread by direct contact with the hair of the infested individual.

Advice from NSW Health indicates that there is no need for students to be sent home or excluded from school because of Head Lice. In classes where a case of Head Lice is detected, a note is sent home to parents/carers advising that Head Lice may be present, with a request that parents check their child’s hair thoroughly and commence treatment if necessary. This is an important step in breaking the cycle. Parents/carers are also encouraged to send children to school with their hair tied back or braided to lessen the possibility of hair coming into direct contact with infested hair.

The following advice on the treatment of Head Lice comes from NSW Health.

The two recommended treatments for Head Lice are:

Mechanical removal or 'comb and conditioner' method

What you need for this method:

• Normal comb to detangle hair prior to using metal lice comb

• Fine toothed metal Lice comb (available from your local chemist or online)

• Conditioner - buy a cheap brand as you will need a lot of it and preferably one that is white to make

spotting the lice easier

• White paper towel

Mechanical removal involves applying conditioner to dry hair. Cover all of the hair with conditioner, detangle hair with normal comb and separate into sections. Then, using a fine long toothed metal Lice comb, comb through the hair in sections. The conditioner does not kill Lice but stuns them for about 20 minutes enabling easier removal. The long toothed metal comb will remove nits and the stunned Head Lice. Wipe the comb on a white paper towel and check for any Lice or nits. Keep combing until no more appear on the tissue. This method should be done every second or third day until no nits and Lice remain, usually about 7 to 10 days. Please see the explanation below for more detailed guidance.

This method is the preferred way to detect and treat Head Lice because it is effective, does not contribute to insecticide resistance in Head Lice and also presents a low risk of skin irritation. This method also helps manage Head Lice before they become established on the head. Simply keep a good Head Lice comb in the shower and every time your family washes their hair use the fine comb through the hair. This will ensure Lice are "caught" before they lay too many eggs. If your children are old enough to wash their own hair, encourage them to use the comb themselves.

Chemical Removal

What you need for this method:

• Normal comb to detangle hair prior to using metal Lice comb

• Chemical treatment containing synthetic or natural insecticides that kill Head Lice (talk to your local

pharmacist to identify the treatments containing insecticides)

• Fine toothed metal Lice comb (available from your local chemist or online)

• White paper towel

If you choose to use a chemical treatment, remember to follow the instructions carefully. You will also need to comb through the hair to ensure the treatment is working. If you find dead Lice it means the product has worked. If you find live Lice, the treatment has not worked. Don't be tempted to re-apply or over-apply the same chemical if it doesn't appear to be working. Instead switch to another treatment that uses a different chemical compound or use the ‘comb and conditioner method’ as described under the mechanical removal. It is very important that you repeat the chemical treatment in seven days to kill any newly hatched eggs as most chemical treatments will not kill the eggs (nits).

Once your child is free of Lice and nits, remember to regularly check with a fine toothed Head Lice comb and conditioner as described above. Early detection and treatment will prevent re-infestation of other family members and classmates.

What to do with bedding and clothing

Head Lice are rarely transferred through clothing, hats, furniture or bedding. Research suggests that bed linen, hats, clothing and furniture do not harbour or transmit Lice or nits and that there is no benefit in washing them as a treatment option. Nits and Lice only live on the human head. They quickly dehydrate and die if removed from the head.

More information can be found on the link below.

http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/environment/headlice/Pages/problem.aspx

David Ireland  - Principal
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KS

We have a busy few weeks coming up as we enter the last few weeks of term.  It was wonderful to see the students performing again for our new kindies and their families. They should all be so proud of themselves! They certainly made me smile and it was very well received by our new families. Also a BIG THANK YOU to those of you who attending the morning tea. 

This week will be the last week that homework will be handed out, but please ensure your child keeps reading every night. It’s also great to see so many children logging onto Mathletics at home!

This Thursday is a mufti day; please donate something to go into the Christmas hampers that will be raffled on carols night.

Each year we invite the Salvation Army to our presentation Day to accept donated gifts. If you could please donate a toy (unwrapped), it would be greatly appreciated, I’m sure! 
This Friday will be our last Kindergarten transition. Just to let you know, that your little ones have coped with the change to routine fantastically! 
Our Annual Sport’s Assembly will be next Monday 30 November at 2pm in the hall. When returning the note for Kids HQ, please ensure you are returning the blue note.  Our Aussie of the Term Assembly will take place next Friday, December 4. 

Our annual Talent Quest will take place on the last day of school. Children will be asked to audition this week. It’s a fun time for all, but auditions do need to take place to ensure music, acts etc are appropriate. 

WOW! So many messages to get out there! I hope you all have a fantastic week!

Michelle Shaw

K/1H 

Time is flying so fast and Christmas will be here before we know it!
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Canteen Menu

Contact Number 0487 100 144

Junior Meat P (low fat)

‘Sausage Roll (low fat

Veggie Burger

veggie pattie etiuce, tomato, beetroot, carrot,
BBQ or S/Chill sauce

Cheese Burger

Beef patie, cheese, tomato o BBQ sauce

Chicken Burger

Crumbed breast patie, lettuce, mayo

Vegemite, Honey, Cheese
Egg (includes Mayo)

Egg & Lettuce
(includes Mayo)

Salad
Lettuce, tomato, carrot,
beetroot, cucumber

Drinks
Water $1.00
Flavoured Milk $2.00
Chocolate Strawberry,
Banana
uiced up $2.00

Carbonated Juice
Minion, Frozen, Avengers.

Juice Popper $2.00
Orange & Apple.

Quench Mineral water | $2.00
Blue Haven & Lemon Lime

Up &GO 250
Chocolate & Strawberry

Canteen Managers Bron Quinlan & Kylie Ford

ALL HOT FOOD MUST BE PRE ORDERED BY 9:30

Chicken Breast Goujons

$0.50 each Hot Dog (includes tomato sauce)  $3.00
$1.70 Pizza - Hawaiian or Cheese & Bacon  $3.00
) $250 Lasagne (cutlery Inciuded) $4.00
$4.40 Hamburger $4.40
Beef pattis, letiuce, tomato,beetroot
BBG or tomato sauce
$4.00 Chicken wrap 8400
3 goujons, lettuce, mayo
$4.00 Salad box $400
lettuce, tomato, cucumber, grated carrot &
cheese, salad dressing
Sandwiches
$2.00 Ham 53.00
$2.50 Chicken (shredded) $3.50
$3.00 Tuna 53.00
Lettuce & Mayo
5350 Ham & Salad $4.40
Lettuce, tomato,cucumber,beetroot
Snacks Ice Blocks Fruit Break
JJ Chicken snacks | $1.20  YogoSmall | S0.60 | Fresh Fruit & Veggie
snappy Seasonal & Variety
Jumpies $120 LargeSnappy = $1.00 Prices Varies
startfrom 50
Honey Soy chips | $1.50  lce mony $100 | Sauce Tubs
Tomato, BBQ, Mayo
$0.30
SeaSaltChips  $150  Moosie $120 | Add $0.50 for Rolls
or wraps
Choc Chip Mufin | $200  Slushies 5200 | Hotmilo only
avallable in

Cheese & Bacon
Bun

$2.00

NO CREDIT WILL BE GIVEN IN THE CANTEEN
The school Canteen is run by Tuggerawong PAC, any profits are used to support the school to help provide
resources for ll o our students. All pices have been reviewed by the P&C Executives and the Canteen Committce.
f you have some spare time piease come along and help out.
Prices Effective October 2015

Flexi Schools is also now available

Autumn & Winter



We are have finished formal assessments to put the finishing touches on the end of year reports, so thankyou for trying to make sure the children’s attendance was maintained.

All children are able to enter the Talent Quest if they would like. They need to prepare their act and let me know this week.

This week is the last week for homework and sight words, but don’t forget to still enjoy reading a book every night before bed.

We are now practicing for the Carols Night. This will be Wednesday, 9 December and begins with a family picnic and BBQ. The children will sing a special song with their class. All children will need to wear a Christmassy T-Shirt or any Chrissy clothes. 

K/1H need a Santa Hat to wear on the night.

S Hurley

1S
Hi everyone

This term has been very busy with lots happening! Next week we have our Parent Helper’s Morning Tea on Tuesday, so please come along if you have helped out during the year. At the end of the term, we have Kidz HQ. If you haven’t sent in the permission note yet, please keep this in mind. 

Well done to all of the students that are working through their home reading diaries! I can see that some students have grown in confidence whilst reading and I think that the home reading program really helps with this. Some students have come to the end of the sight word program, so if you are not seeing any more sight words at home, your child has most probably finished. 

As the end of the term is approaching quickly, our carols night is as well. The students have been learning the carol in class, but if you could also practise at home that would be a great help! We will be starting to do some Christmas craft in 1S as soon as December hits, so if you have any Christmas craft materials at home that you aren’t using please think of us.

Please remember that later on this term reports will be going out, so if you’d like to make an appointment to see me about your child’s progress please see me. 

Regards       Mrs Stephens

1/2TM
Where has this term gone? Week 8 already! It’s hard to believe that the year is nearly over. A big thank you to all the parents who helped out in the classroom this year. Your help has been appreciated by us and the students. We hope to see you at our parent helpers morning tea on Tuesday, 1 December commencing at 11.00am in the library.
Library Books – Could all students return library books as Mrs Burckhardt is doing the annual stocktake shortly and needs all books returned.

Singing – Carols night is fast approaching. Our class is singing ‘Rock and Roll Christmas’. Students can wear Christmas shirts, Santa hats or anything Christmassy. 
Diamond Licence Awards will be handed out this week. Please ensure your child’s licence card is returned early in the week this week and next so we can make certain that all students who qualify for a Diamond award receive it. Also, next week, if your child will qualify for a home reading award by the end of the week, could they please bring in their diary earlier in the week so we can make certain they will receive their award at assembly. Next week (4th December) will be the last assembly and Aussie of the Term will be presented, 
Salvation Army Christmas Appeal - At Tuggerawong Public School it has been a tradition to invite the Salvation Army representative in our area to come to our Presentation Day to accept gifts brought in by our families for other children who are less fortunate. There will be a box in our classroom to deposit these gifts. They should not be wrapped up.  If you would like to donate to this cause, gifts need to be in by Wednesday 9th December.

Homework– The last homework sheet will be handed out today. There will be no homework in Week 9, 10 and Week 11. Please ensure your child continues to read and practise counting. 
Class Party money - A reminder to send in money for the class party on Monday December 14th to Kidz HQ – Cost $15. Students must have their SILVER licence to attend. Students who are not attending the excursion are expected to  come to school as supervision will be provided.

We have a busy few weeks coming up, if you have any questions or queries, don’t hesitate to ask!                   

Mrs Melvin and Mrs Towns
2S

Well Week 8 is here already, the term seems to be flying by and we have some busy weeks to come.

This will be our last week for homework – YAY!!!! I am sure the students are all celebrating this news, but there is probably quite a few parents as well.
2S will begin practising the carol we have chosen for the upcoming Carols Night on Wednesday, 9 December, we hope all can attend. 
Thank you to everyone who has returned their Helpers Morning Tea invitation RSVP, if you haven’t could you all please return it ASAP for catering purposes? We hope to begin around 9.15am in the hall. If you are one of our wonderful helpers and you have not received your invitation please let me know. 
Don’t forget the Class Reward Day is coming up on Monday, 14 December. The Talent Quest is on Wednesday, 16 December and auditions start this week!

Enjoy your week,








           

Mrs Sturgess 


Thursday, 26 November

- Mufti Day – Christmas Hamper Donation
Friday,    27 November




- Kindergarten  Headstart (4)
Monday, 30 November




- Sports Assembly – 2.00 pm
Tuesday,       1 December




- Helpers Morning Tea – 11.00am
Wednesday,  9 December




- Carols Night

Friday,         11 December




- Presentation Day

Monday,       14 December



- Class Reward Day

Tuesday.      15 December




- Year 6 Farewell

Wednesday, 16 December



- Talent Quest

Wednesday, 16 December

- Last day for Students

Thursday,   17 December

- STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY

Friday,      18 December

- STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY

[image: image12.wmf]TALENT QUEST
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Auditions will begin this week. Children need to come prepared with suitable music to their auditions. Parents could you please check the students music for inappropriate words, swearing or adult themes as these are not suitable content for a school event.

A reminder that the Talent Quest will be held on the last day students attends Wednesday, 16 December from 9am.

 Mrs Hurley
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MUFTI DAY - CHRISTMAS HAMPER DONATIONS

THURSDAY, 26 NOVEMBER

Children wear Mufti  (no thongs)  and bring in a donation for our Christmas 

Hampers.  These Hampers will be drawn on Christmas Carol Night.  Any donations would be appreciated  eg food items (as long as they are in date and non-perishable), Christmas items, soft drinks, chocolates, bon bons, nuts, biscuits, chips, puddings etc.

SPORTS AWARDS ASSEMBLY

Next Monday, 30 November we will be acknowledging the sporting achievements of our students by holding our Sports Awards Assembly for 2015.

Students will be recognised for their efforts in school carnivals & those with higher representative honours.

Invitations have been sent out to the parents of recipients but all friends of the school are welcome. The assembly will commence in the school hall at 2:15pm.

Brian McNally

School Sports Coordinator 

PARENT HELPERS MORNING TEA
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All of the parents who have helped support the school during 2015 are invited to our Parent Helpers Morning Tea. 

Place:   Library

Date:   Tuesday, 1 December  2015

Time:   11.00 am  

We look forward to seeing you there!

TUGGERAWONG SCOOTERTHON 
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This term as an end of year activity, students will have the opportunity to participate in Tuggerawong’s first ever SCOOTERTHON!

It will be held on Week 10, Tuesday, 8 December.
Each student will be given a fundraising sheet to collect donations for their ‘scooting’. A minimum of $5 needs to be raised for any student to participate. All funds will go to enhancing student learning during their everyday at school. 

There will be prizes from ‘Flipout’, ‘Steve Forrest Music’, ‘McDonalds’ and ‘Wyong Leagues Club’ for those who raise the most funds. A separate note will come home with more information.

Thank you - Naomi Coafield (Co-ordinator)
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SALVATION ARMY CHRISTMAS APPEAL

At Tuggerawong Public School it has been a tradition to invite the Salvation Army representative in our area to come to our Presentation Day to accept gifts brought in by our families for other children who are less fortunate. There will be a box in each classroom to deposit these gifts. They should not be wrapped up, as the organisers would rather see for whom the present is suitable. 

Please be generous with this appeal, and send in a gift, no matter how small, so that your child can feel they have done something kind for someone less fortunate at Christmas. All gifts need to be in by Wednesday, 9 December.
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LIBRARY 

Time has flown so quickly, already Week 8! 

There will be no more borrowing until the end of the year, as we will soon begin the Library Stocktake. Could students that have overdue books please return them as soon as possible, and if books have been lost, come and see Mrs Burckhardt in the library.  

Congratulations to all the students that have borrowed avidly throughout the year! 

Premier Reading Challenge Certificates will be handed out at Friday’s assembly. 

Happy Reading,      Mrs Burckhardt 
TUGGERAWONG PUBLIC SCHOOL

PRESENTATION DAY
Friday, 11 December 2015
9:30am

School HALL

Everyone Welcome

Participate with enthusiasm

In a positive and caring environment
LEAGUE TAG
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[image: image20.wmf]Well done to our League Tag teams that represented our school at Gosford. The best part of both days was certainly seeing the teamwork, laughter and smiles all round! Well done to all of you and thank you to the parents who came down to cheer them on ( Michelle Shaw
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UNIFORM SHOP

2015 Uniform Shop hours -  Wednesday    8.45am – 9.15am.

*** EFTPOS is now available for the Uniform Shop ***

SECONDHAND CLOTHING POOL - $1.00 for any item. (Limited sizes) 

*** Long/short sleeve- Maroon school shirts  - $10.00 each 
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2015 - TERM 4 - CANTEEN ROSTER

	Monday

23/11/15
	Tuesday

24/11/15
	Wednesday

25/11/15
	Thursday

26/11/15
	Friday

27/11/15

	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Lindal Penman
	Laura Rosales
	Rebecca A

	Monday

30/11/15
	Tuesday

1/12/15
	Wednesday

2/12/15
	Thursday

3/12/15
	Friday

4/12/15

	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Lindal Penman
	Amy Baars
	Kristy Reeson

	Monday

7/12/15
	Tuesday

8/12/15
	Wednesday

9/12/15
	Thursday

10/12/15
	Friday

11/12/15

	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Marg Simpson

Fred Simpson
	Lindal Penman
	Laura Rosales
	Rebecca A

	Monday

14/12/15
	Tuesday

15/12/15
	Wednesday

16/12/15
	Thursday

17/12/15
	Friday

18/12/15

	CLOSED
CLASS PARTIES
	CLOSED

Stocktake

/cleaning
	CLOSED

LAST DAY TERM 4
	
	

	FLEXI SCHOOLS – is up and running.  Please use this way of ordering if possible.  The Canteen has a laptop available for parents to order if needed.

Please register now.  

PLEASE NOTE

2016 – the canteen will not be accepting manual orders.  


 TUGGERAWONG PUBLIC SCHOOL OOSH NEWS 
Hello from Oosh,

This week we have been very busy planning our fairy gardens we can’t wait to get these underway. if you have any donations that you think will be suitable for this project we would love this.
In our Oosh room we have made a floral hanging display, it has brighten up our room a lot we love it, we thank all the children who took their time in colouring and designing their own flowers and leaves.

During outdoor free play this week the children have been loving cricket, with this we then played french cricket, all children were eager to play. we all had took turns batting and bowling the children now want to play this every afternoon. We had a trial of Bingo and trivia day, where we played a whole group game of bingo, was so much fun and the winner won a lolly. 

Vacation care itinerary and booking forms are out and spots are filling quickly, if you still haven’t got a booking form come and see us in the Oosh room. :)
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TUGGERAWONG PUBLIC SCHOOL
FAMILY CONTACT DETAILS UPDATE FORM

STUDENTS NAME/S: ………………………………………………………………………………………..                  



 ..…………………………………………...............................................
 FAMILY CONTACT DETAILS

RMB/PO Box:………………..                  Street No/Property Name: ……………………………
Street Name: …………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….
Suburb/Town: ……………………………………………………….      Post Code: ……………………………….

Home Telephone Number: ……………………………………..

Mother/Guardian Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………..
Mobile Number: …………………………………………..
Work Number: ...................................
Father/Guardian Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………….
Mobile Number: ………………………………………….
Work Number: .................................... 

EMERGENCY CONTACT DETAILS

	Name - Relationship to Family
	Daytime Phone
	Mobile

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


CONTACT DETAILS FOR PARENT NOT RESIDING WITH STUDENT

Parent/Guardian Name: ……………………………………………………………….

Relationship to Student: ……………………………………………............................

Home Address: …………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Home Telephone Number: ……………………………………….   Mobile Number: ……………………………….
STUDENTS NAME/S: ……………………………………………………………………………………                  



  ..…………………………………………............................................



  ……………………………………………………………………………………..
SCHOOL HOURS:
School starts

9.00 am (supervision is available at 8.45 am)

Lunch



11.00 am to 11.55 am (children eat in a supervised area for 
                                                                           10 minutes)

Recess:


1.55 pm to 2.15 pm

School Finishes:

3.00 pm
On occasions children may need to be brought to school before 8.45am.  Between 8.30am and 8.45am there is minimal supervision available.  Students should not be at school before 8.30am as there is no supervision available.

TERM DATES 2015
Term 1         Wednesday, 28 January –   Thursday, 2 April

Term 2
Tuesday,      21 April –         Friday, 26 June

Term 3
Tuesday,      14 July –          Friday, 18 September

Term 4 
Tuesday,        6 October -  Wednesday, 16 December

Staff Development Days: 27 January

                                         20 April

                                         13 July

                                        17/18 December
TUGGERAWONG PUBLIC SCHOOL
         STUDENT ABSENCE NOTE
My child ………………………………………………………………………………………. of class ………………………

Was absent from school on ………………………………………………………………… for the following reason:

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

Parent Name: …………………………………………………………………..  Date: ………………………………….. 
Signature: …………………………………………………………………………….
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SCHOOL SECURITY – 1300 880 021


